February 13, 2009
(Sent to:  Governor Granholm;  Rep. Warren;  Senator Birkholz)
I am writing on behalf of the Michigan Resource Stewards, an organization of approximately one hundred former DNR and DEQ employees and other resource professionals from the private and public sector. This letter is written to express our strong opposition to legislation that would abolish Michigan’s wetlands protection law and transfer those responsibilities to federal agencies that are unable to handle the increased workload. 
As you know, Michigan was the first state in the nation to receive authorization in 1984 to administer Section 404 requirements of the federal Clean Water Act. Since that time, Michigan has been in the forefront not only in protecting our wetlands, including those that the federal government cannot provide legal protection for, but also a leader in permit review efficiency and speed. It is this quick and dependable response to permit applications that causes organizations in the private sector, beyond environmental groups, to support Michigan’s program, and oppose its elimination. Indeed, when people on both sides of an issue support it, you can be certain that the program has broad and deep support; such is the case with our current wetlands protection law. Business entities support it for its economic benefits and environmental organizations are behind it because of the important environmental protection it provides. In short, this program must be viewed in a larger perspective than the illusory financial savings that are claimed by its elimination. Loss of this program will in fact have serious negative impacts on both the economic and environmental goals of this state, precisely at a time when Michigan must maintain a clear focus on both objectives.
Those of us who are familiar with the day-to-day realities of the ability of federal agencies to manage programs such as this know that the end result will unquestionably be a reduction in wetlands protection, a much longer timetable for permit processing, and the end of the ability for Michigan residents to contact a local official with whom they can meet to resolve issues or obtain answers to complex questions. All of these factors will result in a negative impact on economic development initiatives.
We fully understand the financial condition of state government and of the need to cut expenses. However, you must not be tempted to abolish a program the loss of which will cost far more than any short-term savings gained by its elimination.
We strongly encourage defeat of HB 4153 and SB 187, which provide for elimination of Michigan’s very successful and necessary wetlands program, and the state wetlands protection law that was many long and hard years in the making.
Sincerely,
William M. Murphy
Secretary,

Michigan Resource Stewards
